 Lake St. Louis Community Association
Engineering & Facilities 
Committee Meeting Minutes
May 5, 2025 at 7:00 PM
Committee Members



Present             
Absent            
Jerry Harris– Chairman (2027)                                
__X__              
 ______
Pat Alexander– Vice Chair (2025)  

            __X__             
             ______ 
     
Tom Bach (2027) - Secretary



______            
 ______
Jim Bruchas (2027)
            


______

 ______
John Earle (2027)  
     



__X__              
 ______
Scott Kappelmann (2025)


            ______

 __X___
Dave Kusmec (2026)


            
__X__   

 ______
Todd Thomas (2027)




______            
 ______
Jim Pelger (2027)




__X__              
 ______
Robert Heer (2028)




__X__  

 ______

  Quorum Yes or No
LSLCA Representatives 
Kurt Lynn, Board Member


            __X___ 
             ______ 

Ron Skeen, Maintenance Supervisor                         
__X___            
 ______
Michelle Shelhamer, General Manager                      ______                         __X___

AGENDA

1) Roll Call - Jerry Harris declared a quorum is present
2) Recognized Guests - None
3) Approval of Minutes - Approved
4) Approval of Agenda - Approved
5) Staff Updates: 

a. There is nothing new to report.  Ron stated that they have mostly been working on lake cleanup over the past month.  
6) Board Update: Kurt Lynn
a. There is nothing new to report.

7) Old Business 
a. Dam seepage issue – The committee approved a motion for the Board to: Shop for and approve a professional dam engineering firm to investigate and recommend a course of action to address the leak in the large lake dam.  It was stated that the dam is leaking at an approximate rate of 100 gallons per minute.  As this seems to be a significant leak, it was agreed by the committee that guidance from a professional engineering firm is needed to address this very serious matter.   
b. Donnie’s Point – Pursuant to our last meeting in April, E/F is requesting alternate pricing options for the following items related to the new sheet piling work:
(i) Added cost to upgrade to PZ35 sheet piling, this is approximately 1/8” thicker and will extend the life of the piling many years and provide added durability.  

(ii) Added cost to have an epoxy coating applied to the sheet piling for extended durability. 
(iii) It was agreed that CA staff can add 4X4 timber bumpers as needed for added protection.

c. Peruque Creek Watershed Stream Team & Alliance – Dave Kusmec reported that over the past weekend they monitored 13 sampling sites.  8 sets of samples were sent to the lab on Monday.  The cost for the sampling to date is $850.  The DNR has accepted our NOI for the 319 subgrant.  DNR has further advised on the 604b grant for an additional $50,000 in funding, which has no matching requirement.
d. E/F had a Charter review meeting on April 21st and will hold an additional meeting on June 9.

8) New Business 

a. No new business to report.
9) General Discussion / Comments
10) Adjournment 
